DONALD SCARINCI | Partner dscarinci@scarincihollenbeck.com

September 30, 2014

John Fauta Superintendent of Schools West New York Board of Education 6029 Broadway West New York, NJ 07093

Dear Mr. Fauta,

My office has received a request from Kevin Franchetta requesting a copy of the town's resolution offering to pay for transporting children to St. Joseph's school.

Unfortunately, since you have accused the Town of West New York of "meddling," I do not think that it would be prudent or appropriate for me to have any further communication with you or your staff unless a representative of the County Superintendent of Schools is present.

At this time it is impossible to negotiate a satisfactory solution to this problem without data as to cost, and without including the parents of the children in the discussion. Your office has not completed a cost analysis and you have no feedback from parents as to whether the wrap-around program you propose will satisfy their safety concerns.

You have known about the school closing since at least the end of last year, and I am as surprised as everyone else in West New York to discover that you have not gathered this information before the town requested it.

Very Truly Yours,

Donald Scarinci

DS/hr

cc:

WNY Board Members WNY Commissioners